Langriville Parish Council Meeting

6<sup>th</sup> January 2020 – 7pm Langrick Village Hall

No public in attendance

Councillors in attendance – Cllr Duncan Eaton, Cllr Paula Cooper, Cllr David Marshall, Cllr Carrone Daft, Cllr Joy Cawthorn, Cllr John Wood

Cllr Neil Jones, - expected

Lincolnshire County Councillor Tom Ashton

## Agenda

- 46. Welcome from Chairman Cllr Duncan Eaton
- 47. Apologies and reasons none
- 48. No additional requests for dispensations or declarations of interest.
- 49. Proposal to accept the notes previously circulated as a true and correct record of the meeting held 18<sup>th</sup> November 2019, Cllr CarroneDaft, seconded Cllr Joy Cawthorn, all in favour RESOLVED minutes signed and date by Chairman.
- 50. Speed Indicators Camera could not be turned to measure speeds of traffic leaving the built up area at Gipsey Drove due to an obstruction to sight line. Gipsey Drove once again was the only site with any measurable speed issues these are still within tolerances with only two or three vehicles reaching late 40mph over the 7 day period.
- 51. Community Fibre Application Open Reach have confirmed that the figures should be back by the end of January all those residents that signed up have been informed, the uptake was around 50% of the possible properties signed up.
- 52. Tritton Knoll application for funds successful £3,182 will be transferred once the documents are sent back, the funds are for improved seating and tables, LED external safety lighting for the village hall.
- 53. AntonsGowt land proposed for use as potential car park, is no longer on offer, Council will not be pursuing this further.
- 54. County Cllr Tom Ashton informed the meeting Debbie Barnes had been appointed to Chief Executive to council a role she had been doing in the interim, Cllr Ashton has confidence this is an excellent choice. Lincolnshire Fire Brigade have won bids to help purchase some high pressure machinery these will help with tackling blazes from safer distances £8 million has been secured for this.
  - AS District Councillor to this ward Cllr Ashton reported on the Green waste initiative to sign up early for rewards from EL.
- 55. Highways Updates most potholes had been filled other than a couple of larger ones on Castledyke Bank, these have been reported and are in the system. The work to signage replacement has not been addressed as yet following the visit from Clir

- Davies this is expected to be carried out at earliest opportunity with the pot holes taking priority over signage for safety reasons.
- Finances agreed and paid as listed Salary £456 HMRC £114 Hall electricity £29.37
  Chairman signed cheques.
- 57. Councillors reports Cllr Wood said there was some confusion over the emptying of the new bin the operatives had not yet been instructed to do this, Clerk will investigate and get this placed on a regular round.

Cllr Daft requesting information about a pile of spoil on Castledyke Bank, Clerk will investigate with the builder and find out the long term plan. The white fence at junction was re reported as this has not been repaired, clerk may get local to repair.

Cllr Cooper proposed to place defibrillator at the Village Hall, seconded all in favour RESOLVED – Clerk with action the purchase and get it installed. Once installed monthly checks need to be done – someone has to take responsibility for this. The funds for cabinet have been raised from Langrick Matters coffee mornings and a generous District Councillors Grant of £250.

Meeting closed

Next meeting 16<sup>th</sup> March 2020 APM